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The Harris County Municipal Utility District 136 monthly meeting was held in person in the Deerfield Village Recreation Center Clubhouse at 6:00 P.M. on Thursday September 9, 2021. 
The Board reviewed water and sanitary sewer operations from the previous month with presentations from our consultants, received an update from the District’s Engineer pertaining to the Capital Improvement Project at the MUD 136 water plant, trash and recycling services, in addition to other agenda items pertinent to our District.
Work on the electrical improvement project at the MUD 136 District’s water plant is substantially complete except for several minor issues. At our current meeting, our District Engineer noted that these final items should be completed with several business days after our meeting. A final Application for Payment was submitted from the Contractor, through our Engineer. Once the final items are satisfactorily completed, the final payment (retainage) will be released to the Contractor.  
In conjunction with the Deerfield Village Community Association, MUD 136 continues our effort to identify ownership of the storm sewer outfall pipes that connect the Harris County Flood Control District owned and maintained open drainage channel through the greenbelt, downstream to Bear Creek and the Addicks Reservoir.
During our meeting, our District Financial Advisor presented recommendations for the 2021 Tax Levy.  We voted to publish a tax rate of $0.16 per $100 of assessed valuation. The final tax rate will be presented and voted upon in our next meeting.    
Director Worthington has basically finalized the plans for the fall electronic recycling and shredding event scheduled for 8 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. on the morning of October 23rd. The event will take place in the parking lot west of the DVCA Recreation building/swimming pool. Refer to our District website or the DVCA website for information pertaining to the list of items allowed.
As a reminder now that tropical storm activity is picking up in the gulf, residents can sign up to be included in the MUD’s text alert system by texting “hcmud136” (without quotation marks) to 74121, creating an account using an email address at https://mobile-text-alerts.com/hcmud136. Registered residents will receive alerts about interruptions to water, sewer, or trash service.
Our next regular monthly meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 14, 2021, at 6 P.M. We anticipate that this meeting will be in-person based on the State of Texas open meeting rules. Please visit our District website at WWW.HCMUD136.ORG for confirmation of the meeting location. 

